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MINUTES OF SELECT BOARD MEETING

February 20, 2024

PRESENT:   Steve Goldsmith, Jack Jones, Larry Fox, Eric Gulbrandsen, Mike Lewis, Sandy Drew, Steve Lewis, Diane Conary, Lee Conary, Art Mabbett, Chris Mabbett

Meeting was convened at 6:00 PM

 ITEMS ADDRESSED
   
1. The minutes of the Select Board meeting of February 13, 2024 were approved as presented.
2. The Payroll warrant was approved and signed.
3. The A/P warrant was approved and signed. 
4. Representatives from KLWA and LLIPC discussed the current Narrows boat ramp project design and their concern over the quantity of trees removed and the amount of paving to be installed.  The group indicated that they would provide their documents in electronic form to the Select Board so the Engineer can review the information and respond to their concerns.  The Select Board indicated that significant cost has been incurred thus far to develop the current design and State reviews, and that alternation of the design in place would incur more costs.  KLWA indicated that any additional cost would be borne by them.  The Select Board indicated that discussions and/or meetings on this matter initially requested for two months ago did not occur, and that the grant in place to supplement the cost of this project would remain in place for this year but would be lost if the project was delayed beyond this calendar year.  Currently the rebidding of this project is tentatively planned for later this spring with construction in the fall of 2024.  Jack Jones will email the Design Engineer to discuss the appropriate next steps in this matter.
5. Steve Goldsmith made a motion and was seconded with a unanimous vote by the Select Board to accept the Planning Board resignation of Heinrich Wurm, effective immediately.  With this resignation, and in accordance with Lovell Ordinance and Planning Board rules, the most senior  Planning Board Alternate, Rose Micklon,  will automatically assume the vacated positon which has a term expiration date of 2027.  Jack Jones will contact Heinrich Wurm and Rose Micklon to inform them of these actions.
6. The McKeen Scholarship applications were received and preliminary funding recommendations discussed.
7. The final copy of the Town Meeting Warrant was signed by the Select Board members present.
8. The Cyber insurance questionnaire was filled out and will be forwarded to the Lovell Insurance agent for processing.







 


The meeting was adjourned at 7:05 PM.                                                   Minutes recorded by Jack Jones

	
